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While most families are getting ready for camps and 

vacations, summer can present some extra challenges for 

people with epilepsy. Individuals with epilepsy may experience an 
increase in seizure frequency due to heat and dehydration, or just due 
to the change in their daily routine. A first seizure may also occur in 
people who do not have a diagnosis of epilepsy as a result of heat 
related illnesses. Individuals with photosensitive seizures may have 
seizures triggered by flickering light reflecting off the water surface. 
 Here are some simple tips to decrease the risk of seizures:  
- decrease the time spent outside when the sun is the strongest, and 

when outside try to stay in shaded areas, 
- wear protective gear (such as polarized, blue tinted sunglasses in 

photosensitive epilepsy) and sunscreen, 
- wear lightly colored cotton fabrics, and 
- stay well hydrated! 
 Some of the medications, especially in children, may decrease the 

ability to sweat and therefore may increase the chance of overheating. 

Other medications may increase sensitivity to sun exposure. Check 

with your physician to determine if you are on one of these 

medications. In certain types of epilepsy, patients are sensitive to even 

modest elevations in temperature and a special cooling vest may be 

needed. 
 People with epilepsy should take extra precautions when swimming, 

boating, fishing, or even walking close to water. Drowning is the most 

common cause of accidental death in people with epilepsy; however, 

in almost all cases, this is due to lapse in supervision.  

- Check with your doctor if seizures are controlled well enough to 

allow activities in or near the water.  
- Never leave anyone with epilepsy (regardless of age) alone while 

swimming or close to water. Someone who swims well enough to 

help needs to be within arm’s length. In addition, please inform 

lifeguards and instructors that you or your loved one has epilepsy. 

5th Annual Orange County Bowl-a-thon in Memory of Joseph P. Edwards 
October 13, 5:30-8pm, Colonial Lanes, Chester, NY 

 

Joe Edwards’ childhood was not unlike that of many young boys growing up in Orange County, New 

York.  From an early age, he loved sports and played every chance he got.  From baseball, to football 

to hockey to soccer …. He played them all and had lots of fun. 

 This love of sports was coupled with a love of mathematics, his favorite subject in school.  In fact he 

was not sure what he wanted to do with his life when he grew up-teach math or teach sports!  But he 

knew he wanted to teach.  He was great at it!  Children flocked to him and he had a very special way 

about him that really spoke to children. 

 As he attended Orange County Community College  he discovered that he wanted not only to teach but to teach children with 

challenges.  He loved children and wanted to help them.  In fact at one point in his life he was quite a guardian angel, raising money 

to help a young boy who needed medical attention.   

 He transferred to West Chester University in PA and majored in Kinesiology as he decided to become a Health PE teacher. 

 However his dreams were not to be as his life was cut short by complications from epilepsy.    

This year Joe would have been 30 years old.  His family misses him terribly.  To honor his wonderful life we will have a Bowl-a-thon 

at the Colonial Lanes, in Chester, NY on October 13
th

.  Joe’s spirit lives on in those he loved; his mom, dad, and sister. Joe’s spirit 

continues to provide hope and inspiration to all of his family and friends. 
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- Avoid swimming in open and unsupervised water.   
- Wear life jacket whenever possible if you are swimming in 

supervised water, when on a dock or just close to water.  Always wear 

life jacket in open water, when on a boat, or raft.  A brightly colored 

U.S. Coast Guard approved life vest that fits well and that supports 

the head above the water is a good choice.  
 And just some common sense tips - keep your sleep and medications 

on schedule, and wear a helmet and protective gear when playing 

sports. Family and friends should carry a cell phone 

(in a water proof container) and learn CPR. 
Prepare well and enjoy your summer! 

 
Olgica Laban-Grant, MD 

Epileptologist 

Northeast Regional Epilepsy Group 

The 10th Annual Chris McCarthy Golf Outing. 
will be taking place on Friday, July 27th, at the beautiful 
New York Country Club in New Hempstead.  This event 
is sponsored by the McCarthy Family in honor of their 
son and brother, Chris, who died several years ago.   
Last year over $46,000 was raised for the Chris McCarthy Fund at 
the Epilepsy Society of Southern New York.  This special fund 
provides summer camp 
scholarships for Chris’ Kids; 
special socialization day 
trips for those people we 
serve, and maintains the 
C h r i s  M c C a r t h y 
Socia l izat ion Room 
located in our West Nyack 
office.  The tenth year will be the best one yet! 

Epilepsy Society of  
Southern New York   

Where abilities bloom. 

Capabilities  
Partnership, Inc. 

Chris McCarthy 



Privacy Notice 
Your privacy is important to us. You can get a copy of our Privacy Policy on 
our website (www.essny.com) or by contacting us directly on 845-627-0627. 
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Our Adult Support Group will continue after its summer hiatus on   
September 24th, then on the fourth Monday of each month at our main 

offices at 450 West Nyack Road, West Nyack, NY 10994 from 5:00-7:00 PM.  
 

New! Support Group for Parents and Caretakers of Persons with Epilepsy 

Next Meeting: Wednesday,  July 25th 6pm-8pm  
This group meets once every three months at our main offices.   

 
For more information, call 845-627-0627 or see our website 

www.learnaboutepilepsy.com .  
Contact education3@essny.com to be added to our mailing list  

 

    Jason Ognenoff was a kind, gentle natured, and funny 
young man. He always had a smile on his face and a positive 
outlook on life. He relied on his spirituality and expressed 
gratitude for everything he had achieved. Jason had a gift of 
lifting up those around him.  He touched many lives and will 
continue to be deeply missed by those who had the privilege to 
know him. By honoring Jason’s memory he remains in our 
hearts and continues to be a source of inspiration for us all. 

 

Oct. 23, 1973 – August 18, 2011 

CPI’s Structured Day Program Honors  
TBI Awareness Month 

 

 Each year, an estimated 1.7 million people sustain a Traumatic Brain Injury. There are an 
estimated 5,300,000 Americans currently living with disabilities as a result of Traumatic Brain 
Injuries (TBI). March is TBI awareness month, and to honor this occasion, the participants and 
staff from CPI’s Structured Day Program (SDP) launched a program to raise awareness in 
their community. The first annual “SDP Raises Awareness about TBI” was a success, as the 
program participants reached out to members of their community by providing critical first-hand 
information about TBI, selling awareness bracelets, and organizing a bake sale. In their own 
words, Chavonne Harris and Gary Huff discuss the importance of TBI awareness in our 
communities.  
 
 “TBI awareness is important because there are so many 
people, young and old, who are diagnosed with a TBI. It is 
important to make people aware there are different ways TBI 
affects people, both cognitively and physically. Before my 
accident, I had never heard of TBI. Increased TBI awareness 
may help to prevent new occurrences of TBI as well as help 
people and their families cope with life after a brain injury. Life 
doesn’t just stop because of TBI.  Living with a TBI is not as 
difficult as it was back in the 60’s or 70’s when there was no 
knowledge of what a TBI was. More people are becoming 
more aware of how people are living a close to normal life 
being a TBI survivor. There are two types of TBI’s, one is a 
physical TBI, and the other is a mental TBI. We at the SDP 
would like to enlighten more people about TBI’s and how their 
loved ones can live normal lives having one!!!! The Structured 
Day Program’s staff is very helpful, and have a lot of knowledge on how people live with their 
TBI, whether it’s mental or physical. March is TBI Awareness month, but everyday we learn 
more, and more on how to make their lives easier and rewarding.  People with TBI even have 
jobs that the Epilepsy Society’s Employment Department has assisted them with obtaining.”  
   – SDP Participant & TBI Survivor Chavonne Harris 
 

 “For all that were not aware, March was National Traumatic Brain 
Injury Awareness Month.  There are so many individuals from 
children to adults who are not aware of the signs of a TBI myself 
included.  After many years trying to find out why I was having so 
much difficulty completing tasks I decided that in order to put the 
pieces of my life back together I needed help. I found great 
comfort joining the TBI Structured Day Program where I could be 
around others who also had TBI and could relate and learn from 
each other. I feel like I have learned a lot in this program as far as 
organization, socialization, computer skills, and general TBI 
awareness. I have been able to apply these new skills into other 
areas of my life outside from day program. I truly feel that my best 
advice for anyone out there struggling with their TBI is to seek 
comfort in the fact that there are many others right in your own 

       community with TBI who live happy normal lives.”  
   – SDP Participant & TBI Survivor Gary Huff 

A great time was had by all on Sunday, June 3rd, 
at the Rockland Boulders baseball game.   

An honorable mention must be 
given to Colleen Gannon and 
Kevin Lamb for their heroic 
efforts in selling enormous 
amounts of raffle tickets. 
Thanks again to the McCarthy 
Fund for a wonderful afternoon of baseball, food, 
and fun! 
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James J. Powers, Esq , 
President 
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Joseph J. DeLosa, Secretary 
David J. Dickoff, MD 
W. Allen Hauser, MD 
Michael Infante, CPA 
Denise P.  Mann 
James Prodafikas, PhD 

THE MISSION of the Epilepsy Society of Southern New York, Inc. and 
Capabilities Partnership Inc, is to provide comprehensive services to people with 
epilepsy and other neurological, physical and developmental disabilities and their 
families for the promotion of independence and quality of life.  All of our services 
and programs focus on activities which help the individual live independently in the 
community with dignity. 
Our services and programs are provided in the lower Hudson Valley of New York 
State.  They include education and training, advocacy, vocational services, service 
coordination, and community independence training.  We provide services under 
OPWDD’s Home and Community Based Waiver Program and the Department of 
Health’s Traumatic Brain Injury Waiver Program.  It is our goal to assist all 
individuals in these programs to reach their optimal growth potential. 

New Logo! 
The actual word “almond  
blossom” means hope 
and watchfulness.  
The almond blossom 
flower  was strategically 
placed to indicate “rising 
above” all challenges! 

2011 Financial Summary   
Rounded to Thousands with % difference from 2010  
       
                ESSNY   CPI    
 Revenue/Support                $873.4               $932.3 
 Contributions               $12.7                   $0.0 
 Interest Income                 $0.3                           $0.0 
 Other (inc McCarthy Fund)  $118.2                 $12.1 
             $1,004.6  -4.8%            $944.4    4.4%  
 
 Expenses        
  Program Services             $961.6               $719.3  
 Support Services             $137.9  $90.3 
             $1,099.5  -1.4%            $809.6   -1.4%
        

Increase in Net Assets             ($94.9)               $134.8 
     
For more details or to review the IRS Form 990 please contact our ED's 
Kim Egan or Anna Vero at 845-627-0627.       

The McCarthy Fund is a special fund set up by the McCarthy Family 
to honor their son and brother, Chris, who had epilepsy all his life 
before leaving this world too early.  Tim, Chris’ brother, remembers 
the fun Chris had when he attended summer camp as a child.  So for 
the 9th year in a row we have offered scholarships for children with 
epilepsy to attend summer camp in Chris’ name.  
So Sara, Yitty, Brendan, Yudel, Noele, Brocha, Abraham, Benjamin, 
Travis, and Alyssa (among others) will attend day and sleep away 
camps this summer.   
Children with seizure disorders have added challenges to enjoying the 
wonderful summer months.  However, thanks to Chris and the 
wonderful McCarthy family, they will be able to swim, run, play sports 
and just enjoy the world just like everyone else! 
Thanks again Chris! 

It’s been twenty years since I was hit in the head by a hard baseball while in the 
schoolyard.  I was lost.  I looked fine but I knew something terrible had happened.  It’s 
been a long journey. 
What a year it has been and it’s only half over and I’m exhausted.  Ten surgeries, auto 
accident, rehab, move, eviction, move again, and the list goes on.  Joy sometimes 
turns into pain, the “lumps and bumps of life”.  I found if you have a strong faith you 
will stand tall.  I recently wrote to a friend, yes I still have a few.  Timbers that are 
strong do not warp, twist, or pull apart under pressure, the timbers’ strength lies in a 
tightly woven grain.  Will life’s pressures pull us apart or will we hold firm and stand 
strong?  Something that is strong can carry a load.  Your strength is determined by the 
innermost fibers of who you are.  My CIC, Cathy, has broken a TBI record; she's been 
with me twelve years. My Service Coordinator, Darshana and Capabilities have been 
phenomenal: they truly have their hand on the pulse. My Home Health Aides are 
worth their weight in gold. I can finally say, once again, life is good.                -Minnie 


